
  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Notices 
Wigan Road, Aspull, Wigan, WN2 1PP. 

For enquiries contact Rev Richard Towle –  

01942 206806 

 

Preacher for Sunday 12th October 2025 

Local Arrangment – Harvest Service - 10.30am 
 
Preacher for Sunday 19th  October  2025 

Allen Howarth – 10.30am 

  
 

   

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
  

 
 
 
 

Prayer 
 

“Let the message of Christ dwell 

among you richly, as you teach and 

admonish one another with all 

wisdom through psalms, hymns, 

and songs from the Spirit, singing to 

God with gratitude in your hearts.”   

 

Colossians 3:16 

AMEN 
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Prayer Meeting 
Why not come and join us each Monday night from 7.0pm till 8.0pm for a time 

of prayer. To gather together and pray and seek God’s will for our church, our 

commuities and our lives as we seek God in prayer.  

Also, we will be having a prayer meeting on Thursday nights from 8.0pm till 

8.45pm on ZOOM. If you are interested to join us then please let  

Allen Howarth know. 

If you cannot make the prayer meeting, please pray at home. We all need 

prayer. God Bless. 

 

The Methodist News Click HERE 

   Click Here to view 

 

 

Foundation Governors 

Aspull Primary School are eagerly looking for a school governor from each 

denomination (Church of England or Methodist Church). No qualifications 

required – you just need time and a willingness to learn and ask questions. 

Full training will be given. Please see Notice board in church for how to apply. 

Harvest Service 

On Sunday 12th October it will be our Harvest service led by the Sunday 

school. We would be grateful if you would bring your harvest gifts of 

non-perishable items, such as canned tins and dried foods etc. All 

donations will be going to the ‘Brick’. God Bless and thank you. 

 

https://methodist-news.org.uk/cr/AQieeBCb9JsHGNG0xv4DLHdSyNxzZdmQDnWWpRx6KqoO746lrH5Sg_vd3R-EcZA
https://nwedmethodists.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Learning & Development Newsletter Click HERE 

 

 

Grace Course 

We will be running the Grace Course at Aspull Methodist church 

starting on 14th October at 7.0pm. 

The course is a bible-based study to help you understand God’s grace 

and be motivated by God’s love, so that we may bear much fruit for 

God’s kingdom. It’s a wondeful course and we would encourage you 

to attend as we grow together in God’s grace. 

 

 
 

Bible Study 

Our next bible study is on Saturday 25th October 10.0am at church. 

The study is led by Rev Richard Towle. All are welcome. 

 

  

 

 

Coffee Morning 

We will be hosting a Christmas coffee morning on Saturday 

29th November from 10am till 12 noon. Susan is trying to 

arrange a Fundraising team, if you could help on the team, 

then please chat to Susan Sharples. Thank you. 

Stewards 

We now have a new church steward in David Bourne, which is 
greatly appreciated, serving in this important role. However, we 

do need more stewards, ideally a female steward would be most 
welcome to be part of the stewardship of the church. If you can 

help in this role, please talk to a steward. Thank You. 

 

https://methodist-news.org.uk/cr/AQieeBCghYUHGNG0xv4Djv5F3oA4yTwsSUVNW8J1H2m4evbUYUv_ajCbwY7mzJM
https://methodist-news.org.uk/cr/AQieeBD2spsHGNG0xv4DwVxdDV3uz1uYSRHlduNFVArY6VglBhzGunE0Z3AFxCQ


 

 

 

If you or someone you know, would like to receive the weekly Notices by email, 

please contact Allen Howarth on email: 

allenanddenise.howarth@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

We pray and give thanks for the work with our yon 

 

 

Prayers for Today 
 

We pray for the emergency services who help those in need. We 
pray for the doctor’s, nurses, surgeons, and all the professionals 

who help make people well. Lord thank you for their commitment 
and dedication. 

 
We pray for all those who minister the ‘Good News’ of Jesus. As 

they bring the ‘living’ word, may we see disciples being made 
serving your kingdom purposes. 

 
We pray and give thanks to those who diligently serve in their 

churches. We thank you for their gifts of service in bringing 
services together. We give thanks for our children and Sunday 

school teachers, for their love and commitment to serve. 

AMEN 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Pastoral News 

We always try to care pastorally for all who are part of Aspull Methodist church, 
with several Pastoral Visitors each of whom had a list of people to contact 

regularly. Currently we only have three Pastoral Visitors, and so are having to 
change the way we do things. Those in most need ( the housebound, ill etc) will 
continue to receive regular contact, but for everyone else, if you need to talk to 

someone, or need someone to pray with you, or know someone that needs a visit, 
please contact one of the: 

Pastoral Visitors:- Denise Howarth 07936 721832, Agnes Houghton 01942 537335,  
Sylvia Connah 01942 831356. 

You could also contact Rev Richard Towle on 01942 206806 
 
 
 


